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     JANUARY AT A GLANCE  

 
 
 
Monday, January 4 Board Mtng 
   7:00 p.m. 
 

Thursday, January 7 General 
   meeting at 
   the Hyatt 
    
Wednesday, Jan 20 SocialñThe 
   View at the 
   Mansion 
   (Cola Vista) 
   6:00 p.m.   
 

 

 
President  Jeff Kirk 
Past Pres.  Bill Whittaker 
Vice Pres. Bo Godfrey 
Secretary  Maria Hughes 
Treasurer Pam Whittaker 
Bd. of Directors Bill Heslep 
  Jeanette Beegle 

    

2016 Officers  

 

 

 4ñ Sharon Roberson  19ñLea Chapman  
 12ð Morgan Nutt   25ñJarrett Thompson  
 12ñRon Bowman   26ñRay Roberson 
 14ñSheila Bowman  28ñTery Brownell  
 14ñJohn Sabol  28ñChad Arnold  
 16ñJudy Kennedy  31ñRandy Cunningham  
 18ñJanis Davis  31ñJoan Godfrey  

   31ñBill Eastburn  
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Between our BAC Christmas party at the Hyatt, and  the Mecum  
Auction on December 11 and 12, it was a busy month for the Cruisers. 
Pictured are just some of the Cruisers who worked the Auction.  Lots 
more photos will be shown at the January meeting.  See you there! 

Be sure to read the article by Bill Szelag in these pages . 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
to our  

JANUARY CRUISERS  

 
BAC GENERAL MEETING  
THURSDAY, JANUARY 4  

6:00 DINNER  ( new price $14.50) 

7:00 MEETING  



BAC AND MECUM AUCTION 2015 

By Bill Szelag  
 
The 2015 Mecum Auction was held on December 11-12 at the Austin Convention Center, and in addition to the Bastrop area 
Cruisers again working the auction as volunteer drivers, there was another very positive event related to this yearõs auction. 
 
First, thanks to the 80+ BAC volunteers, including family members, who worked the auction as vehicle drivers and tug drivers for 
2015.  Since it was both Mecumõs second year for the Austin venue and our second year as well, it went even smoother than last 
yearõs very successful event.  Also, there were fewer vehicles in the auction this year, which gave us more room in the aisles to 
work the event.  The additional 15 or so BAC volunteers each day along with prior experience were probably the largest factors 
in how well it went this year.   
 
If you were not aware, several of the Mecum managers told us near the end of the first day that based on the quality of work, 
friendliness, and preparedness of the volunteers, they felt our club was one of the top 2-3 clubs who do the driving for them.  
This is quite a compliment especially considering the fact that we have only done it for two years and some of the other clubs 
have been involved for many more years. 
 
If you were not around on Saturday when the auction ended, we are pleased to report that we were given a donation for our 
work of just over $4000, which included a $1000 bonus in addition to the per car amount.  This was slightly less than last year, 
but there were at least 70 fewer vehicles this year.  This was still a very generous donation from Mecum, certainly in part based 
on appreciation for the quality of work all of our volunteer members did as viewed by Mecum. 
 
Again, a super job by all who worked the auction.  Special thanks to all the ladies who purchased, prepared, and worked the food 
in the HQ room, led by Mary Szelag and Liz Waldrip.  Also, great appreciation  to Gene Waldrip, Bruce Mungiguerra, and Steve 
Cass as co-coordinators.  Their work was outstanding and invaluable. 
 
In addition to the super results of our BAC activity at Mecum this year, as Paul Harvey, great radio/TV broadcaster, would say, 
hereõs the rest of the story. 
 
Local resident, Gail Hellums, contacted our president, Bill Whittaker, several months ago as she wanted to donate her 1965 
Chevy El Camino to the club so that the proceeds could go to a Veteranõs organization.  Gail is in failing health and wanted to do 
this and heard of our club and thought that we could help.  She thought we might be able to raffle it off, but Bill suggested that 
we take it to the Mecum auction and also agreed that the proceeds go to the Honor Flight-Austin organization.  Bill Whittaker 
did much of the coordination with Mecum and member Rick Smith, along with several other members who worked on the car to 
get it running and make it much more saleable.  Rick also trailored the car around several times and stored it in the process.  
New members, Chris and Morgan Nutt, who have been voluntary caregivers to Gail, also were very helpful in the process. 
 
So the amazing òrest of the storyó is that Bill Whittaker had arranged with Honor Flight Chairman, Allen Bergeron, to have sev-
eral of the WWII veterans on hand with their guides at the auction.  Honor Flight publicized the car in the auction with all pro-
ceed going to their organization.  The El Caminoõs value was estimated somewhere around $10,000 based on condition.  Well, it 
did not take long for the bidding on Saturday morning to get well over that, and it sold for $25,000.  The Honor Flight veterans 
and staff, as well as BAC club members who were able to observe the bidding were both amazed and teary-eyed for sure. 
 
Well, again, there is still another òrest of the storyó to come as the purchaser/donor, Mr. and Mrs. Tommy Owen, decided to re-
donate the car by running it through again later on Saturday with all proceeds again going to Honor Flight.  Not sure who the 
buyers were this time, but they too were very generous as it went for $21,000.  Needless to say when Gail was notified by Mor-
gan Nutt that her 1965 El Camino raised about $43,000+ after fees, etc. for Honor Flight, she was very overwhelmed. 
 
We certain thank Gail for her generous donation of her precious El Camino.  We are also overjoyed that the BAC, through the 
efforts of several members, was able to facilitate significantly stretching the value of her donation for a great cause, Honor 
FlightñAustin.  We also appreciate Mecum Auctions for allowing us to be volunteer drivers and for their donation to the club. 
 
It was a super ending to quite a busy year for the Bastrop Area Cruisers, a year in which we were able to help many others 
through our donations and service projects and having a super time doing it with fellow members. 
 

And that really is the òrest of the storyó!  What a great car club!   



The ô65 El Camino that was 
donated by Gail Hellums 
heads to the auction block 
at Mecum Auction.  Pro-
ceeds went to  
Honor FlightñAustin. 
 
 
 
And below, some WWII 
Vets who were on hand to 

see the action.   







WHITE ELEPHANT CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Whatõs Christmas without a White Elephant Party?  Once again the gifts were varied, unusual, and often, liquid.  Great 
fun was had by all as we enjoyed a traditional Christmas dinner.  Election of officers and board brought some new 
faces to the 2016 mix.  Elected were Jeff Kirk, president; Bo Godfrey, vice-president; Maria Hughes, secretary; Pam 

Whittaker, treasurer; and board members Jeanette Beegle and Bill Heslep.   Congratulations, all.   



ROD RUN TO PAINTED CHURCHES 

On a beautiful weather Saturday in early December, several of our BAC members took the opportunity to make a run 
to tour the famous Painted Churches of Texas.  After touring the churches they stopped for lunch at Oakridge 
Smokehouse.   
 
On tour were Dave Houston, Mark and Margaret Lisle, Patricia and Rick Shelly, Pat Riordan and Nancy Matocha, and 
Jim and Judy Kennedy.  As you can see, Jim and Judy took advantage of the day and got married in one of the churches.   

Only kidding, theyõve been married for more than 50 years.   


